1st Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held in the SCRC, 1 Studley Road  at 7.00pm on 21 June2011.

Those present:- Julie Sullock, David Prichard Jones, Jill Gregson, David Clarke, Ian Beever, Victor Glaser, Lino Diogo, Alex Diogo, Takis Astroulakis, Valerie Calhin, David Lackey, Cllr Steve Bradley, Judy Owens, Jonathan Elliot, Maria Oliviera, Kati Francis, Paul Hughes,  Angela Baugh, Matthew Gillett, Claudette Gillett, F Hitts, Jessica Thom, Colin Graham, Shawn Collick, Grace McEvoy, Julia Wolton, Eugenie Minott, Paul Reid, Koa Myers, Laquuan Hastick, Marola Blackwood-Reid, Helen Fish,  Bill Allison, Dianna Linsky, Corinna Luther, Rahel Brhame, Nigisti Berhe, Dan Bachmann, Blessing, Porice Brown, Anthony Bottrall, Sergen Ghebze, Deborah Orr, V Murphy, Neil Bowman, Robert S McConnell, Cllr Alex Bigham, Suzanna Prizeman, Gary Thomas, Robert S McConnell, Lucy Lavers, Margaret Prince, Lem Lem Zere, Almaz Ghirmay, Linda Roberts, Mac Cleaver, Miray Roctemont, Jacqui Frisby, Ibrahim Zahaha, Mais Yacoub, Lucy Holdaway, Faradje Houssem, Rianna Stroude, Luis Barros, Kadija Muspefa, Roger. (+ 40 others who did not register)
In attendance:- Cllr Pete Robbins, Charlotte Evans, {Lambeth Council}; Commander David Zinzan, Sgt Andy McClellan, Chief Inspector Patrick Bynon {Metropolitan Police}; Luis Ventura {Portuguese Community Centre}; Claire Belgard {Young and Safe}; Kemi Folan + 8 {Big Sistah}; Steve Griffin(Chair), Radia Ahmed, Samia Shire, Catherine Foreman, John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}(SP).
 Apologies were received from Lucy Annan, Gerry Evans, Benedita Whitehouse.
1. 
Steve Griffin welcomed the attendees
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes. 
2.
Youth and Gangs in Stockwell
2.1
Cmdr Zinzan (DZ) stated that gun crime was down by 22.4% in London and down 25% in Lambeth. Violent crime was down 5.7% in London and the same in Lambeth. Knife crime was up 22% and intimated knife crime also up 22%. Serious youth violence was up 10%. Operation Trident – gun crime - had recovered 90 guns in the year. Operation Blunt – knife crime had carried out a large number of searches and recovered a variety of weapons from kitchen knives to broom handles with nails in them. Operation Target – robbery/youth crime had resulted in 584 arrests over the last year. This year had seen 7 fatal incidents in Lambeth (4 gun and 3 knife related) with victims aged from 5 to 34. A pilot programme in Lambeth schools using police officers, facilitators and surgeons to bust the myths surrounding gang membership and emphasise the knock-on effects for families and friends had reached 3,500 year 6 and 7 schoolchildren in Lambeth. 

2.2
DZ referred to a community initiative in Brent had made an impact through close cooperation with the police and requested more community feedback.
2.3 
Cllr Pete Robbins (PR) stated that Lambeth had had their budget cut by 30% by central government; that they had set up a commission to 4 years ago to look at guns and gangs and the Pitch Report had led to the Young and Safe initiative. PR stated that the majority of Lambeth youth were real assets to the community; that the administration was currently transforming youth services with the aim of 1st Class Education and Youth provision.
2.4
 Clare Belgard (CB) referred to fact sheet distributed at the meeting. CB stated that the approach used by the project was sanctions based with conditional support and that council cuts had meant a reduction in resources, but that the project would not turn away anyone in need and would support them through their crisis. CB identified gaps in provision as being young women and some localities, and appealed for more young people contacts for advice.

2.5
Kemi Folan (KF) introduced the Big Sistah organisation and outlined the work that they do with and for young girls acting as role models and answering their awkward questions.

2.6
Q&A

2.6.1
Why do you not publicise the facts and figures?
A.
DZ: we pass the information to the press, they publish what they want. You can get the data through the Met Police Community Safety website or more locally through your neighbourhood watch. PR: I’ll ask our PR department to up their game.
2.6.2
The Met Police broke into my friend’s home on a tip off, searched and found nothing. He received no apology. I do not think that this is acceptable.

A.
DZ: Yes we make mistakes, but in the vast majority of cases we are right. Assessments of intelligence are conducted and a risk analysis carried out. With gun and knife crime we’d rather get it wrong occasionally that leave weapons in the wrong hands.

2.6.3
A draft of Pitch Commission Report, “rec. 5,” stated that there was a desperate need for community leadership. This needs to go back onto the agenda along with capacity building and support and space for these groups to meet.


2.6.4
Is there a “Big Brothers” organisation

A.
KF: we are planning one but finding suitable role models has proved difficult.

2.6.5
Can we have a mini policestation? 

A.
DZ:  Yes. We have an underused mobile police station. 

2.6.6
There was a “Stop snitching” leaflet circulated after the latest shooting incident in Stockwell that was produced by a disillusioned witness protection user.
A.
DZ:  Witness protection needs the witness to adopt a new identity and leave their family and friends behind. Its not easy for many of them who hope that simply giving evidence in public will lead to the killers and their friends leaving them alone.
2.6.7
What age are Big Sistahs?

A.
KF: 16 years plus but the little sisters can be any age.

2.6.8
Will Lansdowne Youth Club get a youth services feedback session?
A.
PR: Yes. Next month. 

2.6.9
Why don’t you intercept gangs moving off their home turf? 
A.
DZ: It’s a difficult balance between their freedom to associate and to move against the potential danger. We use CCTV, stop and search and intelligence provided by the young people themselves in making the decisions.

2.6.10
Strong community is the answer. We need a wrap-around service for youth. We must spend to save. It costs £150,000 pa to keep a youth in a secure place.

2.6.11
What assistance is available for community groups to address this issue?

A.
CB: Young and Safe are trying to work with Housing and Health & Social Care on case work and to provide capacity building and admin and funding support for groups.
During the break refreshments were served.

3.
Local Planning Update 
3.1
 Ian Beever delivered a Local Planning Update highlighting plans for a 5 storey building on the ‘Stockers’ site that included 5 artist studios, flats and a pub; Sainsburys plan has not yet been submitted but it was possible that Mawbey Brough Health Centre would be included in the building; The Royal Mail sorting office is being demolished leaving a gap for a new primary school; plans for 8,000 new homes have been approved for the area.

3.2
Jonathan Elliott of FoE announced a planning training weekend at Mile End. Contact: jelliott@talkaction.org 
4.
Get to Know Your Community – The Portuguese Community Centre
4.1
Luis Ventura updated on the direction of the PCC. It was currently running focus groups that were suggesting a move away from a building towards services like welfare benefits advice, access to employment and ESOL training. 
4.2
In answer to a question it was clarified that Lambeth Council had put £460,000  in trust with Capital Community Foundation not the £500,000 as previously stated.

4.3
It was suggested that PCC and LBLambeth issue a joint statement to stop the circulating rumours.

4.4
In answer to a further enquiry, LV stated that the service from the PCC would be open to all.
5.
Information Exchange

5.1
Our Hut announced a grant award to run a project on Stockwell Bus Garage and asked for volunteers to work with schools. Contact: www.ourhut.co.uk 
5.2
Stockwell Stories are holding sessions at 13-15 Stockwell Road on Wednesdays where people can share their stories, historic and modern about Stockwell for presentation at the Stockwell Festival as a play, a book, or a narrative. Contact: StockwellStories@hotmail.com  
5.3
Stockwell Artists reported that the front buildings are being refurbished and the site is up for sale. Contact: www.stockwellstudios.org.uk 
5.4
Vauxhall Foodbank reported free food vouchers for families in crisis. Applications can only be made through registered groups. Contact: foodbank@christchurchlondon.org 
5.5
St Stephen’s Youth Club takes place on Thursday nights where prayers are said for young people. Contact: St Stephen's Church. St Stephen's Terrace. SW8 1DH. 020 7820 3759
5.6
SG reported that 3 pilot projects were being run by Stockwell Partnership: A Hubs Network for service delivery; an Asset Transfer project to move buildings’ ownership from the Council to the Voluntary and Community Sector(VCS) and Community Led Commissioning whereby the Council and the VCS participate in determining services for local areas of the borough.
8.
The meeting ended at 9.45pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  www.stockwell.org.uk  meetings)
